
*In the event the PSC issues an order or notice providing dates for comments and/or testimony in this docket: 
• The DPU shall respond consistent with the order or notice; 
• The order or notice, including any deadlines, shall supersede and replace this action request; and 
• This action request shall be deemed withdrawn. 

 
 

ACTION REQUEST 
 
 

Date: September 6, 2023 
 
 
FROM:       Public Service Commission    Due:      A.S.A.P.* 
 
SUBJECT: 2024 UUSF DPU Recommendations,                       Docket No. 23-999-03 
                 (Company Name, Case Number, etc.) 
 
9/1/2023 
23-999-03 
COMMENTS FROM THE DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES Miscellaneous Correspondence 
and Reports Regarding Telecommunications Utility Services; 2023  
 
 
This is a request for the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) to provide analysis, evaluation 
results, and the basis for conclusions and recommendations regarding the following: 
 
 
           X         Other – Explanation and Statement of Issues to be Addressed (See Below): 
 
1. On September 1, 2023, DPU filed its UUSF Annual Review - Summary of 
Recommended Distributions in Docket No. 23-999-03. The DPU's annual review 
appears to include 2024 calendar year distributions for Union Telephone of $398,851. 
Further, the DPU filed an action request response on September 1, 2023 in Docket No. 
23-054-01 recommending that UUSF distributions for Union Telephone remain at 
$0.00 for calendar year 2024. Please clarify. 
 
2. In the September 1, 2023 UUSF Annual Review - Summary of Recommended 
Distributions in Docket No. 23-999-03, it appears that the prepaid wireless collections 
in the forecast tables (Tables 1 and 2) were not included in the calculations. Please 
clarify. 


